Key City Kennel Club

PUPPY PUDDLES APRIL 2021





Officers:

President: Lori Espeland • Vice President: Pete Otterness Treasurer: Lynn Davey • Secretary: Megan Hancock

Board members: Alexis Smith, Brian Carstensen, Sue Erickson, Bobbie Nuytten, Betsy Norland

Monthly Meeting

April 20, 2021
IN-PERSON MEETING
at the Training Center
Board Meeting 6:30pm
Club Meeting 7:30pm

<u>Updates &</u> <u>Encouragement</u>

Please keep Melissa McIntyre in your thoughts and prayers as she continues to work through medical complications.

We're sending deepest sympathy to Sue Fleming and her family while they grieve the loss of Sue's father, Ivan Roettger.

Please also send happy and healing thoughts and prayers to Bruce Davey as he recovers from surgery.

Add to the newsletter!

Please e-mail your ideas, stories, pictures, or newsletter corrections to: puppypuddlesnews@gmail.com

Hybrid Meeting in April

The April meeting will be held in-person at the training center, and also virtually. If you attend the meeting at the TC, please bring your own chair. Masks and social distancing are required.

The information needed to attend the KCKC general meeting virtually at 7:25 p.m. on April 20th will be sent through email on the morning of the meeting.

Training Center re-keying

The training center is due for a key-update, this will take place the day of the April meeting. Please bring your old key to the training center at general meeting time to trade it in for a new one. If you can't make it, please call or email Bruce Davey at 507-317-0770 or bdavey122@gmail.com to make arrangements for a new key.

May Show Volunteering

Spring Show planning is definitely a challenge this year, and may look a bit different than in the past, but please let Larry, Sue, or Gladys know if you are able to help in Conformation, Obedience, or Aglity!

Conformation:

Larry Blaine – webmaster@keycitykennelclub.org

Obedience:

Sue Erickson – 507-388-3282

Rally:

Gladys Berlin - 507-304-2958

Camping At KCKC's May Show

If you are planning on bringing a camper to the May show please email Bruce Davey at bdavey122@gmail.com about holding a camping spot. Grounds set-up for the show begin Thursday May 27. Bruce will be able to let you know if/when you can set up.

Training Center and Classes Update

Scentwork has begun Friday night classes. Information can be found on KCKC website There is room for more in the Beginner's class on Friday nights at 7:15.

For additional infomation on class times please refer to the class schedule pages on the KCKC website: http://www.keycitykennelclub.org

Sniff & Go - part 2!

The March Sniff and Go continued to be a success in the Scent Work team's series of events this winter/spring. Thanks to all who were involved, DeeDee Kuhl, Roxi Eaton, Brian Carstensen, Christine Black-Hughes, Dawn Finch, and Lori Espeland.





AGENDA:

BOARD MEETING

- I. Approve minutes of previous meeting
- II. Report of Secretary
 - A. Correspondence
 - B. Applications for membership
- III. Reports of Committees
 - A. Treasurer
 - B. Training
 - C. Building Committee
- IV. Unfinished Business
- V. New Business
- VI. Recess meeting
- VII. Adjourn meeting

GENERAL MEETING

- I. Introduce Guests
- II. Approve minutes of previous meeting
- III. Report of the President
 - A. Board discussion and action
- IV. Report of the Secretary
 - A. Correspondence
 - B. Applications for membership
- V. Good Cheer Fund
- VI. Report of the Treasurer
- VII. Reports of Committees
 - A. AKC Delegate
 - B. Training
- VIII. Unfinished Business
- IX. New Business
- X. Adjourn Meeting

MARCH GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

Opening:

The general meeting of the Key City Kennel Club was called to order at 7:38pm on March 16th virtually by Lori Espeland.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.

Reports

President: None

Secretary: Correspondence

- We received an application for membership from Christine Black-Hughes, and did a first reading of the application
- The AKC has extended this Best Bred-By Exhibitor Award into 2021

Treasurer:

- All expenses normal
- Balance: \$45,988.29

Training Report

- Classes start next week
- Lori will assist Sue on Thursdays

May Show

- Blow driers will not be allowed in the grooming areas and we will not be offering indoor grooming.
- We will not be serving food but a food truck will be available

Good Cheer

• Sue Fleming's father passed away, and we will be sending her a card.

Scentwork

- Looking at possibly doing a seminar, more details to come
- Everything is going well for the preparation of the scentwork trial.

Agility

• Everything is underway for our agility show

Adjournment:

A motion was made by Brian to adjourn the meeting. It was seconded by Bobbie. Meeting was adjourned at 8:16pm. The next general meeting will be at 7:30 on April 20th at the Training center in Mankato MN.

Minutes submitted by: Megan Hancock